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NEWTON	VOLUNTEERS	

Within	days	of	the	first	advice	that	some	people	should	self-isolate,	a	call	went	out	asking	
villagers	to	volunteer	to	support	people	who	were	no	longer	allowed	to	go	out.		Within	hours	
we	had	a	team	of	35+	willing	helpers.		A	lePer	was	distributed	to	every	house	in	the	village	with	
details	of	who	they	should	contact	if	help	was	needed.	Paul	Devlin	and	I	offered	to	be	the	first	
points	of	contact.		So,	when	somebody	phones,	we	post	a	general	call	for	help	on	the	
WhatsApp	group	that	was	set	up	so	we	could	keep	in	touch	with	each	other.	Whoever	can	help	
is	then	given	details	of	the	request.		The	volunteer	contacts	them	so	they	can	get	all	the	details	
needed.	This	helps	to	maintain	confidenTality.		The	volunteer	then	lets	us	know	when	they	
have	removed	their	superhero	cape	and	the	request	can	be	signed	off.		So	far,	we	have	had	
relaTvely	few	calls	for	help	as	we	are	lucky	to	live	in	a	very	caring	community	and	friends	and	
neighbours	are	generally	helping	out.	

From	this	small	acorn	a	giant	oak	has	grown,	and	the	volunteer	group	is	now	supporTng	the	
community	on	a	much	wider	scale.		It	was	felt	that	some	villagers	in	total	isolaTon	could	be	
feeling	quite	lonely	and	one	of	our	lovely	residents,	Anita	French	who	is	a	renowned	cook,	said	
she	would	like	to	do	some	baking	so	that	we	could	deliver	goody	bags	and	a	smile.		The	first	
week	6	volunteers	delivered	about	20	goody	bags	containing	sweet	and	savoury	homemade	
bakes.		There	were	also	some	eggs,	kindly	donated	buy	Will	and	Mandy	Fison	and,	those	all-
important	toilet	rolls	donated	by	the	golf	club.	Although	the	volunteers	who	deliver	are	careful	
to	abide	by	the	‘2	metre’	rule	by	ringing	the	bell,	popping	the	bag	on	the	doorstep	and	then	
standing	well	back,	it	is	a	lovely	opportunity	to	chat	to	the	recipient	for	a	few	minutes	and	
check	everything	is	ok.		Many	of	the	volunteers	incorporate	their	deliveries	into	their	hour’s	
permiPed	exercise.	Last	week	another	20	residents	received	bags	and	this	Easter	weekend	over	
40	households	will	receive	an	Easter	bag	with	cakes,	a	few	chocolates	and	all	important	hot	
cross	bun.			

The	volunteers	have	reported	that	the	goody	bags	have	been	really	appreciated	and	the	thank	
you	cards	we’ve	received	all	say	how	glad	they	are	to	live	in	such	a	though\ul	and	supporTve	
village.	

In	addiTon	to	this,	thanks	to	the	generosity	of	some	of	the	village	organisaTons	and	the	
volunteer	group,	we	will	be	delivering	Easter	Eggs	to	all	the	children	in	the	village.		Things	are	
tough	for	them	too,	so	it	was	thought	they	deserved	a	treat	too.	
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We	have	tried	to	think	of	everybody	and	this	Easter	weekend	our	postman	will	receive	
a	cake	and	Easter	eggs	to	thank	him	for	all	he	does	for	the	village.		Anita	has	also	
baked	a	cake	for	Will	and	Mandy	to	say	thank	you	to	them	too.	

As	well	as	helping	out	in	an	emergency	we	shall	conTnue	to	deliver	goody	bags	for	as	
long	as	these	extraordinary	restricTons	are	in	place.		Do	let	me	know	if	you	know	of	
somebody	that	you	think	would	appreciate	a	treat.	

Although	these	are	challenging	Tmes	for	everyone,	it	has	really	brought	out	the	best	
in	people	and	further	strengthened	our	sense	of	community.		So,	I	would	just	like	to	
finish	by	thanking	our	fantasTc	baker,	all	of	our	volunteers,	the	business	that	have	
donated	goods	and	the	village	organisaTons	who	have	supported	us	too.	

Just	to	remind	you,	the	contact	numbers	are:	

PAUL	DEVLIN	 	 07802872707	

SUE	PRESLAND	 07881383998	or	01787379204	



THANK	YOU’S	
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NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	NEWS	
We	were	able	to	meet	in	April	via	a	Zoom	video	conference	call.		Please	see	Minutes.	

KEY	MESSAGES	
	
Appointment	of	New	Clerk		
As	of	May	1st	2020,	Dave	Crimmin	will	become	the	Clerk	to	Newton	Parish	Council.		We	
welcome	him	back	to	the	posiTon	and	look	forward	to	his	advice	and	guidance.		
Councillors	would	like	to	take	this	opportunity	of	thanking	Miss	Teresa	Devine	for	her	
work	as	our	Locum	Clerk	since	December	2019.	Her	work	was	of	a	very	high	standard	
and	we	wish	her	the	very	best	for	the	future.	

RegeneraDon	of	FaciliDes	On	The	Village	Playing	Fields.	
You	will	recall	that	the	Parish	Council	recently	received	planning	permission	to	
rejuvenate	the	children's	playground	area,	to	build	a	MulT	Use	Games	Area	and	to	install	
outdoor	adult	gym	equipment.	We	are	pleased	to	announce	that	we	have	applied	for	
grants	from	Babergh	and	Mid	Suffolk	to	help	us	meet	the	considerable	costs	of	this	
exciTng	project.	Decisions	about	grant	allocaTons	tend	to	take	Tme	and	we	understand	
that	we	will	not	know	if	we	have	been	successful	unTl	October	2020.	RealisTcally,	
therefore,	we	do	not	expect	work	to	begin	unTl	Spring	2021.	

Newton	Neighbourhood	Plan.	
In	February	2018,	Newton	Parish	Council	asked	for	volunteers	to	take	the	lead	in	wriTng	
a	Neighbourhood	Plan	for	our	village.	Since	that	'call	to	arms',	a	strategic	team	has	been	
commiPed	to	compleTng	this	long	and	complicated	document.	As	as	village	you	
were		consulted	on	all	aspects	of	the	plan		and	your	contribuTons	have	formed	the	basis	
of	the	Plan.		

We	are	pleased	to	report	that	ajer	many	months	of	toil	,	the	draj	Plan	is	nearing	
compleTon.	We	hope	to	have	the	last	few	addiTons	completed	by	the	beginning	of	May.	
The	Plan	then	goes	to	Babergh	and	Mid	Suffolk	to	check	if	it	contains	all	necessary	
contextual	informaTon	and	data.	If	they	are	happy	with	the	contents	there	follows	a	long	
consultaTon	process	,	which	is	the	Tme	that	villagers	and	the	wider	community	have	the	
right	to	comment	on	the	draj	Neighbourhood	Plan.	In	the	June		newslePer	further	
details	of	the	public	consultaTon	will	be	provided.	Finally,	on	behalf	of	the	Parish	Council	
I	would	like	to	thank	all	the	strategic	team	for	their	enthusiasm	and	commitment.	
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Fly	Tipping	in	the	village.	
Unfortunately	due	to	the	Council	recycling	centres	being	closed	because	of	the	Covid	19	
virus,	some	thoughtless	people	have	taken	to	leaving	their	unwanted	items	in	our	Village	
Hall	car	park.	Although	the	PC	has	no	means	of	dealing	with	these	discarded	items,	we	
sTll	need	to	try	minimise	the	effect	on	our	environment.	Copy	cat	fly	Tpping	does	occur	
and	so	it	is	important	that	as	villagers	go	on	their	daily	walks	they	keep	a	watchful	eye	
out	for	any	new	fly	Tpping	in	any	part	of	the	village.	It	should	be	reported	to	any	
member	of	the	Newton	Parish	Council	as	soon	as	possible.		

Exercise	on	the	village	playing	field.	
Newton	Trust	and	Newton	Parish	Council	agreed	to	keep	our	recreaTon	ground	open	for	
people	to	take	their	daily	walks	and	to	exercise	their	dogs.	You	will	be	aware	that	
regrePably	we	felt	it	necessary	to	close	the	children's	play	area	for	social	distancing	
reasons.	

Thank	you	to	everybody	who	is	being	responsible	by	keeping	to	these	Government	
guidelines.		

As	golf	clubs	are	shut	across	the	country,	this	ban	includes	the	recreaTon	ground.	
Therefore	players	should	refrain	from	pracTsing	on	the	playing	fields	and	noTces	have	
been	put	up	to	this	effect.	

Best	wishes	and	stay	safe.				

Paul	Presland,	Chairman	
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Local	informaDon	is	updated	on	
our	Facebook	Group	-	please	join	
if	you	haven’t	already?	

hPps://www.facebook.com/groups/
NewtonVillageNewslePer/

https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/NewtonVillageNewsletter/


KEY	INFORMATION	

Village	Hall	
The	Village	Hall	is	closed	and	no	clubs	or	acTviTes	are	taking	place	unTl	further	noTce.	

All	Saints	Church	
The	church	is	closed	and	locked	unTl	further	noTce.	

The	Saracens	Head	
The	pub	is	closed	unTl	further	noTce.	

The	Golf	Club	
The	golf	club	and	course	is	closed	unTl	further	noTce.	

Waste	CollecDon	
Brown	bins	will	no	longer	be	collected.		

Please	contact	Lee	Parker	on	01787	376073	if	your	brown	bin	is	full,	we	might	have	a	way	to	
dispose	of	it	locally.	

Mobile	Library	
This	service	is	now	suspended	

 7

ContribuTons	for	the	next	NewslePer	
	by	21st	May	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	CoPage,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewslePer@gmail.com	

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com


ALAN	VINCE	:			As	the	Fireside	Club	is	not	mee2ng	during	the	Coronavirus	crisis,	the	

members	will	be	missing	their	regular	quizzes	so	I	have	produced	this	one	for	them.	

Appropriately	all	the	answers	begin	with	SPR……		(You	just	need	a	dic2onary	for	the	

answers	
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Let's	join	in!		
1:00	pm	in	our	own	gardens!
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